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President’s address:
	-the student success rate is up
	-faculty can go to campus after meeting some requirements
Chair updates:
	-Shirley – go through the Foundation
-Waiting for confirmation to be added to the donation list for the current Employee Giving Campaign
	-Erin – no updates besides the need for donations
		-some students have been assisted
	-Julie – Faculty Institute sessions will be online
		-no funds available
		-working with Sandra Velazquez
	-Janice – waiting for notification because of changes to the awards
		-received the news yesterday afternoon
		-how to manage the revision
		-the system will fund two recipients for the Full-Time Faculty of the Year Award
		-the Spring 2020 Adjunct Faculty of the Year Award was suspended
		-2 awards are available for the Spring awardees
		-not accepting new nominees
		-the process for full-time and adjunct faculty will occur at the same time

New Business:
1. Faculty Senate Community Group
-D2L community group
-adding people to the group
2. Making sure to take attendance for F2F classes
-it is necessary for contacting tracing
3. Syncing labs with D2L grade book- we need to collect information about products/ publishers/ publications so we can work to make sure they are syncing and if that is not possible- make sure faculty have the training to sync to D2L
-the curriculum team in D2L need to collect information to ensure that the process is smooth
-grades are necessary for entry in D2L for recordkeeping
-Some programs cannot be naturally synced with D2L
-about 42% of faculty members use D2L for grade keeping
-it is currently not possible to sync grades from D2L to iStar
4. We need to prepare to be keeping all grades on D2L through the D2L grade book- this is not yet an official requirement, but the plan is that it will be by fall 2021.  Sooner for some areas.  This is necessary if something happens to the professor, which occurs regularly if you look across all campuses.  
5. CDI Award Update- the committee has been formed- there are a few stragglers- but there are enough faculty and staff from across enough departments and areas for them to begin work.  The link or nominating people will go out in the president’s next newsletter, and I will also send out an email- please send my emails to people you know because they may not know me and may not open my emails.  I will also be looking at marketing to advertise the link for staff and students.
-pictures of people to include around campus to promote around campus
-CDI – Champion of Diversity and Inclusion Award
-to encourage students that anyone can succeed
-the purpose of the award is to recognize those who promote diversity and inclusion 
-Here is the link for that form: https://forms.gle/JqtVhcaJpQRxBAuY9

Messages from OCG
1. LSC is no longer a member of the TACC
2. The number of on-campus COVID-19 cases is minimal across campuses- the ratio of those is 8-1 students- staff/faculty.
3. Working on setting up a practice mobile book site at Kingwood and hope to have it up and run by buyback time on all campuses.  Much remains to be seen, but he is hopeful.


New Faculty concerns:
-Webcam recording – unsure if it is FERPA compliant or not
-make sure that you include in your class notes that you require students to use webcams if you choose to make it mandatory
-What constitutes a hybrid class?
-We need to be more transparent with students if a class is a hybrid, online synchronous, online asynchronous, or face-to-face.
-There is a discussion of eliminating final exam week

